
 

  TOWN OF MENOMONIE                
E4055 550th AVENUE MENOMONIE, WI 54751                                       JULY 2020 

                                                                                                                   NEWSLETTER 
 Town Hall phone # 715.235.4532  Fax # 715.235.4533                 
          

 WEB Site: townofmenomonie.com                                    News letter by your Chairman and Board 
  

NEW WEB SITE:  Our old site was not workable and our new site is:  
www.townofmenomonie.com  
 
NEW CLERK: Leslie Doane, our elected clerk abruptly resigned at our April meeting. The 
board interviewed and hired Charisse Sutliff to fill the term of office. During this resignation 
it resulted in difficulty getting passwords and general information needed to fulfill the 
responsibilities of the clerk. We now have all the correspondence to the clerk come to the 
town hall and the computer is located at the hall. We are optimistic this will result in better 
serving our constituents in the future. The appointment of Sutliff and her experience will 
assist in making the town more receptive to our constituents in the future. 
 
APPOINTED CLERK;  At the annual meeting, it was voted to appoint a clerk at the end of 
this term. The board then will appoint a person for a three year period. There will no longer 
be an elected clerk. This will result in continuity in the position for the town’s residents. The 
treasurer will continue to be elected. 
  

2020 SUMMER ROAD MAINTENANCE:  390th St. will be fog sealed and 

repainted. We are seal coating over 7 miles of road totaling $150,661.00. We 
hope to finish the last half mile of North Line Road (700th Ave.) but waiting for 
Xcel to move back the power line. Some of the other expenses will be for grader 
patching, crack sealing spray patching and town hall parking lot. We expect to 
spend over $300,000.00 in road maintenance.    
 

ANIMAL CONTROL: Please keep your pets on your property. Pick up after 

them. Wild and stray cats may be live trapped and taken to the Humane 
Society. We do not pick up dogs or cats. If you capture one you may take it to 
the Humane Society stating you are from the Town of Menomonie. The 
Sheriff’s Department will pick up captured dogs in some cases.  
 

FIRE CALLS/AMBULANCE CALLS: The town is part of the fire district and 

residents have to pay the first $500.00 of a fire call. The town contracts for 
services from the City of Menomonie Ambulance to have it available for our 
residents. All ambulance calls have to be paid for by the receiver of the service. 
 
ROAD RIGHT-OF-WAYS: The town’s right-a-way is 33 feet from the center of 
the roadway with exceptions on 390th St at 40 feet from center of road. Contact 
the chairman before any planting or use of these areas.  
 

COUNTY ZONING: We are under county zoning so before building anything 
contact their office or the chairman to see if you need their services. Also note 
any building needs a permit from the town. All new driveway accesses need a 
permit. 
 

RESIDENT ADDRESSES: County zoning mandates that all residents must 
maintain an address number. If you need a replacement we can order one for 

you. The costs is around $45.00. This expense is on the landowner.  
 

FIBER OPTIC: The town contributed monies to further extend fiber optic to our 
residents.  24-7 applied for and obtained a grant which included Town of 
Sherman to extend fiber optic North on STH 25 and CTH FJ. 
 

DUNN COUNTY SOLID WASTE: The program is having financial difficulties and in order 
to keep the program solvent expect a substantial assessment increase in 2021. 
 

ELECTION SAFETY:  The town provides for the upmost safety for in person 
voting, providing shields for our election workers and promoting voters to wear 
face masks. We maintain safe distance for those that do in person voting. 
 

ABSENTEE VOTING: To obtain a ballot for absentee voting go online to 
www.myvote.wi.gov Our public test on the equipment will be held on 08-03-
2020 at 10 AM. In person voting is on Tuesday August 11th 2020 7:00 AM – 
8:00 PM. 
 

BOARD MEETING DATES-TEMPORARY CHANGE: The Board meeting is 
normally on the 2nd Tuesday of each month but August/September meetings 
will be Wednesday August 12th 6:00 PM and Tuesday September 15th 6:00 PM. 
 

 

Frank Bammert  
Chairman 
715.235.3918 

townofmenomonie@wwt. 

net 
 

Ed Hartung 
Supervisor 
715.235.6052 

E-mail 

edelainehartung@wwt.net 
 

 
Kent Jackson 
Supervisor 
715.232-8083. 
E-mail 

kentjackson65@att.net 

 

Charisse Sutliff 
Clerk 
715.523.3428 

E-mail 

townofmenomonie@gmail

.com 

 

 
Nancy Ponto  
Treasurer 
715.235.8514 

nancyponto@gmail.com 

 

Weber Inspections  
Building Inspector 
Phone 715.235.2446 
Cell: 715.556.0066 

E-mail: 
Inspector@weberinspections.
com 
 

Kevin Irwin 
Assessor 
715.836.0966 

(Phone & fax) Call to 
schedule an appointment 

 
 

 
Planning Commission 

Kent Jackson - Chair 

715.232.8083 

 

Employees: 
Jeff Sand 

Cody Holmberg 
 
 

Menomonie Town Hall 

E4055 550TH Ave. 
Menomonie, WI  54751       

Phone 715-235-4532             
FAX     715-235-4533 

WEB: 
townofmenomonie.com 
 

http://www.myvote.wi.gov/

